
RATE ALERT FOR JANUARY 2024

Throughout the year, we submit requests to the California Public Utilities Commission 

(CPUC) to change our rates. On December 28, 2023, San Diego Gas & Electric 

(SDG&E) filed Advice Letter 3261-G to consolidate all the previously approved gas 

transportation rate change requests. As a result, SDG&E’s bundled (gas transportation, 

public purpose surcharge and gas commodity) residential average gas rates will 

decrease by approximately 1 cent/therm or 0.3% from $2.28/therm to $2.27/therm.1 

Estimated Annual Residential Bill Impacts
of All Approved Gas Rate Changes from 20232

Type of 
Customer

Current 
Monthly 

Bill

Proposed 
Impact

New 
Monthly 

Bill

% 
Decrease

Non-CARE $55 -$0.16 $55 -0.3%

CARE $35 -$0.27 $35 -0.8%

Customers enrolled in the CARE program receive a 20% discount on their bill.

The primary drivers for this rate decrease include the following:

•  �Excess revenues collected in the previous year, decreasing transportation rates

Which are partially offset by:

•  �Increased costs related to uncollected residential accounts, greenhouse gas compliance, 

and SoCalGas’s gas transportation system, increasing transportation rates

• � �Cost increases for the California Alternate Rates for Energy (CARE) and Energy 

Efficiency programs, increasing public purpose surcharge rates

Resources to Help
If you are having difficulty with living expenses and would like to learn more about 

discount programs and payment arrangements, visit sdge.com/assistance. You can  

also avoid surprises on your bill by signing up for My Account to receive Energy Alerts. 

Please visit sdge.com/MyEnergy for energy saving tips, financial assistance and  

rebate information.

1 Bundled rates shown assume a gas core procurement rate of $0.559/therm as shown in Advice 
Letter 3261-G. Core procurement rates are established monthly and may be higher or lower.

2 Non-CARE bill estimate based on a typical non-CARE customer average monthly usage of 24 
therms per month. CARE bill estimate based on a typical CARE customer average monthly usage of 
20 therms per month. Usage in colder months, like January, typically exceeds the average monthly 
usage, which would result in higher bills for those months than reflected.  All figures shown assume 
a gas core procurement rate of $0.559/therm as shown in Advice Letter 3261-G.

Natural Gas Rate Change Alert

© 2023 San Diego Gas & Electric Company. All copyright and trademark rights reserved.  S2350034 1223

Did You Know? 

If you are having 

difficulty with living 

expenses and would 

like to learn more 

about discount 

programs and payment 

arrangements, visit  

sdge.com/assistance.

https://www.sdge.com/residential/pay-bill/get-payment-bill-assistance
https://www.sdge.com/energy-use-alerts
https://www.sdge.com/myenergy-winter
https://www.sdge.com/residential/pay-bill/get-payment-bill-assistance



